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NI Water is ‘Nuts’ about Red Squirrels 
They’re cute, furry and lively, and Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) is nuts about them! To mark Red Squirrel week, commencing on 3rd – 11th October, NI Water along with some local school children went on a squirrel scavenger hunt at Silent Valley Mountain Park. 
Red squirrels are native to Ireland and are one of the most loved animals in the UK. Currently, there are an estimated 40,000 red squirrels throughout Ireland, however, its future is increasingly uncertain as the population of the grey squirrel, who out competes them for resources, is increasing. 
NI Water’s Anna Marshall, Education Officer, talks about the challenging hunt: 

“Silent Valley Mountain Park is home to a variety of wildlife including the red and grey squirrel. Recently, as part of our education programme, we invited some local school children to the park to become nature detectives. 

“After learning about the many animals in the park, we started our search armed with some tasty nuts looking for clues and evidence of where they might be hiding. Along the way, we spotted some drey’s (a squirrel’s home) this was a good indication that we were on the right track. With its distinctive red fur, it wasn’t long before we spotted one. However, as they are quite shy, it ran off rather quickly!”

The furry facts:
· They do not hibernate over winter;

· They store nuts in the ground in autumn;

· They can live to 6 years of age;

· They live in a drey made of twigs, leaves and moss built in a tree;

· They can swim;

Places to see them include Co. Antrim, Silent Valley Mountain Park, Tullymore Forest, Co. Down and Ness Wood, Co. Derry.
If you would like to find out more about NI Water’s education programme or visit Silent Valley, please visit www.niwater.com . For further information on red squirrels and how you can help protect them, you can visit www.ulsterwildlifetrust.org 
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